
OPENING: 

ROLL CALL: 
Councilmembers: 

Staff: 

CITY OF PASADENA 
City Council Minutes 

March 2, 2009 - 5:30 P.M. 
City Hall Council Chamber 

REGULAR MEETING 

Mayor Bogaard called the regular meeting to order at 6:31 p.m. 
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by City Clerk Mark Jomsky. 

Mayor Bill Bogaard 
Vice Mayor Steve Haderlein 
Councilmember Victor Gordo (Absent) 
Councilmember Chris Holden 
Councilmember Steve Madison 
Councilmember Margaret McAustin 
Councilmember Jacque Robinson 
Councilmember Sidney F. Tyler 

City Manager Michael J. Beck 
City Attorney Michele Beal Bagneris 
City Clerk Mark Jomsky 

CEREMONIAL MATTERS Earl Bradley, Tournament of Roses Student Ambassadors 
Program Committee Chair, described the Student 
~mbassadors Program and the various activities in which the 
students participate; thanked the student ambassadors and 
their parents who were present and represented the 
44 students who participated in the 200812009 program; and 
acknowledged the work of Barbie Blake, Student Ambassadors 
Program Committee Vice Chair, who was also present. 

PUBLIC COMMENT ON Marvin Schachter, Pasadena Affordable Housing Group 
MATTERS NOT ON THE (PAHG) and AARP California representative, discussed and 
AGENDA submitted a copy of a letter dated February 19, 2009, from the 

California Department of Housing and Community 
Development, Division of Housing Policy Development to 
Richard Bruckner, Director of Planning and Development 
Department, regarding specific housing needs in the City as 
this relates to the update of the Housing Element. 

Weston DeWalt, Pasadena resident, asked Council to review 
the audio recording of the PCOC meeting of May 28, 2008, and 
reconsider the Council action taken on January 26, 2009 in 
regards to the development of an amended artist selection 
process for the public artworks at the Pasadena Center; and 
submitted his written statement. 
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CONSENT CALENDAR 

The following persons expressed concerns regarding the 
recent officer-involved shooting of Leroy Barnes, the need for 
an independent investigation, andlor the need for improved 
communication/information between the City and community 
regarding the incident: 

Ashley Phillips, YWCA representative 
Charles Nelson, Northwest Commissioner speaking as an 

individual 
Sondra Hauge, League of Women Voters Pasadena Area 

representative 
Dan Sharp, Northwest Commissioner speaking as an 

individual 
Martin Gordon, Pasadena resident 

In response to Councilmember Robinson's and Tyler's 
questions, the City Manager confirmed that the Los Angeles 
County District Attorney is investigating the shooting, and the 
Federal Bureau of Investigation will also investigate the 
shooting, when the District Attorney's investigation is 
completed. 

Councilmember Holden requested a closed session be 
agendized that would provide Council with the opportunity to be 
advised on the various investigations and steps that might be 
taken by the City. 

The Mayor indicated that the requested closed session would 
be preliminarily scheduled for the next meeting. 

Jack N. Levy, Pasadena resident, expressed concerns 
regarding the City's proposal to perform street sweeping during 
daytime hours. 

Nancy Nelson, Pasadena resident, expressed concerns 
regarding released prisoners being housed in her downtown 
neighborhood and problems she has encountered in attempts 
to form a neighborhood association. 

AUTHORIZE THE PURCHASE OF SIX DIAL-A-RIDE 
VEHICLES FROM BUSWEST 
Recommendation of City Manager: 
(1) Authorize the issuance of a purchase order contract to 
~ u s ~ e s t  in the amount not to 'exceed $350,769 for the 
purchase of replacement Dial-A-Ride vehicles. The proposed 
purchase is exempt from competitive bidding pursuant to City 
Charter Section 1002(H), contract with other government 
entities or their contractors. 
(2) Find that the project is exempt from California 
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) review pursuant to State 
CEQA Guidelines Section 15302 (Replacement of Existing 
Transit Facilities Involving Negligible or No Expansion of 
Capacity). 
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AUTHORIZATION TO ENTER INTO A PURCHASE ORDER 
CONTRACT WlTH AIR CLEANING SYSTEMS FOR 
PURCHASE OF TWO PLYMOVENT SOURCE CAPTURE 
VEHICLE EXHAUST VENTILATION SYSTEMS FOR A 
TOTAL OF $160,000 
Recommendation of  City Manaser: 
(1) Authorize the issuance of a purchase order to Air Cleaning 
Systems in an amount not to exceed $160,000 for the 
purchase of vehicle exhaust ventilation systems; and 
(2) Grant the proposed purchase order an exemption from 
competitive bidding pursuant to City Charter Section 1002(H), 
contracts with other governmental entities or their contractors 
for labor, material, supplies, or services. 

AUTHORIZATION TO ISSUE A PURCHASE ORDER WlTH 
MJK CONSTRUCTION, INC., TO PROVIDE LABOR AND 
MATERIALS FOR INSTALLATION, TESTING, AND 
CERTIFICATION OF A PHASE II ENHANCED VAPOR 
RECOVERY SYSTEM AT FOUR CITY-OWNED FUEL 
DISPENSING SITES 
Recommendation of City Manager: Accept the bid dated 
Februarv 20, 2009, submitted bv MJK Construction, Inc., and 
authorize the purchasing ~dmhistrator to issue a- purchase 
order in an amount not to exceed $238,416 for the installation, 
testing, and certification of a Phase II Enhanced Vapor 
Recovery System at four City-owned unleaded fuel dispensing 
sites. 

APPROVAL OF AN AMENDMENT TO THE EMPLOYMENT 
CONTRACT WlTH CITY ATTORNEY MICHELE BEAL 
BAGNERIS 
Recommendation of  Mayor: Approve the Amendment to 
Contract No. 17,080 (attachment to the agenda report), 
the Employment Agreement between the City of Pasadena 
and City Attorney Michele Beal Bagneris, effective 
September 29, 2008. (Contract No. 17,080-7) 

CLAIMS RECEIVED AND Claim No. 10,805 Jason Foster (minor) by his $ 25,000.00+ 
FILED father, Peter W. Foster 

Claim No. 10,806 State Farm Insurance 3,099.35 
Companies, subrogee for 
Nimrod Flores 

Claim No. 10,807 Steven V. Phillipi, Attorney for 25,000.00+ 
Nancy Lee Guth 

Claim No. 10,808 Mou Roy and Gautam Ganguly 25,000.00+ 
Claim No. 10,809 Michael G. Crowley 6,338.57 
Claim No. 10,810 Fred G. Glantz, Attorney for 25,000.00+ 

Danette Mclntosh 
Claim No. 10,811 Sherice Gordon-Doss 25,000.00+ 
Claim No. 10,812 State Farm Insurance 1,260.67 

Companies, subrogee for 
Phillip L. West 

Claim No. 10,813 Ricky Tolbertson 1,388.00 
Claim No. 10,814 Billy Ray Burton 15,000,000.00 
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PUBLIC HEARING SET March 23, 2009, 7:30 p.m. - Pasadena Christian School Master 
Development Plan Amendment 

Councilmember Tyler suggested that future agenda reports 
involving actions related to environmental issues, like the three 
purchase order Consent items above, include an 
"Environmental Impacts" section in the staff report that would 
discuss the environmental impacts of the proposed actions to 
be approved by Council. 

In response to the Mayor's questions, the City Manager 
indicated that a report that defines the City's carbon footprint 
and the determined baseline for the City will be presented to 
Council for review when it is completed in the future, and that 
this information contains a matrix that could be used to quantify 
proposed actions and could be incorporated into agenda 
reports, as suggested by Councilmember Tyler. 

It was moved by Councilmember Madison, seconded by 
Councilmember McAustin, to approve all items on the Consent 
Calendar. (Motion unanimously carried) (Absent: 
Councilmember Gordo) 

INFORMATION ITEM UPDATE BY CITY STAFF ON THE "PASADENA 
MARATHON PRESENTED BY KAISER PERMANENTE" 
(Oral Report) 

The Mayor introduced the agenda item. 

Michelle Bernal, Management Analyst, provided details of the 
Marathon, scheduled to take place on March 22, 2009 (events, 
route and street closings, logistical issues, notifications to the 
public, and traffic and parking issues). 

Israel Estrada, Pasadena Forward Executive Director 
(Marathon organizer), updated Council on registered 
participants in the Marathon, and impacts of the event on local 
hotels and other businesses providing services to the Marathon 
organizers and participants; indicated that the Marathon 
organizers are ready to start the planning process with the City 
for the 201 0 Pasadena Marathon; and responded to questions. 

Councilmember Tyler congratulated Mr. Estrada and Pasadena 
Forward for their effortslperseverance in this endeavor, and 
suggested that Pasadena Forward consult with the Rose Bowl 
Operating Company about a cooperative undertaking that 
would incorporate into one major event the annual half 
marathon that the Rose Bowl holds with the full marathon 
organized by Pasadena Forward, which could be used to 
capitalize on features of the Rose Bowl and the City and 
provide a financial benefit to both organizations and the City. 

On order of the Mayor, the information was received and filed. 
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REPORTS AND COMMENTS AMENDMENT TO DISTRIBUTION OF UNSOLICITED 
FROM COUNCIL WRITTEN MATERIAL ORDINANCE - PASADENA 
COMMITTEES MUNICIPAL CODE CHAPTER 9.44 

Recommendation of Citv Manaqer: 
PUBLIC SAFETY (1) Find the proposed ordinance to be categorically exempt 
COMMITTEE from the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), 

pursuant to Public Resources Code Section 21080(b)(9) and 
State CEQA Guidelines Section 15306 (Information Collection). 
(2) Direct the City Attorney to return within 60 days with an 
ordinance repealing the existing handbill ordinance (Distribution 
of Unsolicited Written Material Ordinances [Pasadena 
Municipal Code Chapter 9.44]), and a new ordinance which 
would: 

(a) Prohibit the distribution of handbills on residential 
property (which includes apartments, condominiums, etc.) 
unless the handbills are properly secured, affixed, or 
weighted so that it will not be blown about or off the 
property or by delivering the handbill personally to the 
occupant thereon. 
(b) Prohibit the distribution of handbills on residential 
property, if there is placed in a conspicuous location near 
the entrance, a legible sign of at least 16 square inches 
bearing the words "No Handbills", or a similar notice that 
the resident wishes not to have their right of privacy 
disturbed or to receive any handbills, such as a "No 
Solicitors" sign, unless the distributor has the resident's 
prior authorization to distribute (subject to exceptions which 
include pubic officials delivering public notices required by 
law and handbills which have been requested by the 
resident [e.g., newspaper subscriptions]). 
(c) Prohibit any person from distributing handbills in or 
upon any automobile or other vehicle citywide. 
(d) Permit the handing of any handbill to a person who is 
willing to accept the handbill. 
(e) Establish a rebuttable presumption that the person 
whose message is on the unlawfully-distributed handbill 
has violated the ordinance. 

Vice Mayor Haderlein, Chair of the Public Safety Committee, 
reviewed the agenda report; noted that the Committee had 
amended the staff recommendation to exclude No. 2(c): 
"Prohibit any person from distributing handbills in or upon any 
automobile or other vehicle citywide", since a pending court 
case could affect the legal standing of this provision; and 
responded to questions. 

Jon Pollard, Code Compliance Manager, responded to 
questions regarding various provisions of the proposed 
ordinance. 

Richard Bruckner, Director of Planning and Development 
Department, clarified the proposed provisions involving code 
enforcement of the ordinance. 
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Councilmember McAustin, Public Safety Committee member, 
explained her reasons for objecting to the ordinance 
(impractical to enforce and not an appropriate use of code 
enforcement resources at this time). 

Councilmember Holden agreed with Councilmember McAustin 
that the ordinance does not identify a significant need in the 
community, which would warrant straining enforcement code 
resources and the allocation of financial resources on this 
issue. 

Nancy Nelson, Pasadena resident, spoke in opposition to the 
proposed ordinance, as this relates to a violation of the 
Constitutional right to free speech. 

It was moved by Vice Mayor Haderlein, seconded by 
Councilmember Madison, to approve the City Manager's 
recommendation, as amended to exclude No. 2.(c): "Prohibit 
anv Person from distributina handbills in or uDon anv 
automobile or other vehicle iitywideV. (Motion catried with 
Councilmembers Holden, McAustin obiectinq) (Absent: 
Councilmember Gordo) 

FROM TEMPORARY SUSPENSION OF THE REMOVAL OF 
HEALTHY STREET TREES 
Recommendation of City Manager: Direct the City Manager 
to temporarilv suspend the removal of all healthv street trees. 
with the exception of certain cases as outlined h the body of 
the agenda report, for a period of four months from date of this 
action or until staff has completed a review of all streetscape 
and specific plans for consistency with the Master Street Tree 
Plan and City Environmental Plans, along with a review of the 
City policy for public tree removals and the role of the Urban 
Forestry Advisory Committee (UFAC) in this review and 
present a report on the findings and any recommendations to 
the City Council. 

The Mayor introduced the agenda item and highlighted the 
information provided in the agenda report. 

The following persons spoke in support of suspending the 
removal of all healthy street and public trees; expressed 
concerns/suggestions regarding replacement trees; andlor 
requested a review of all tree plans in light of the City's various 
environmental policies, with the plans to be modified, if 
necessary, and with public participation to be included in the 
review process: 

Margaret Johnston Doherty, Pasadena resident 
Allan Spring, Pasadena resident 
Kathy Mahoney, Pasadena resident 
Lori Paul, Pasadena resident 
Susan Hartley, Santa Monica resident 
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Cosmo Bua, Santa Monica resident 
Branislav Kecman, Pasadena resident 
Susanna Dadd, Altadena resident 
Bette Cooper, Pasadena Beautiful Foundation President 
Nina Chomsky, Pasadena resident 
Christle Balvin, Pasadena resident 
Mark Windsor, Pasadena resident 
Phoebe Wilson, Pasadena resident 
Polly Wheaton, Pasadena resident 
Chris Peck, Urban Forestry Advisory Committee (UFAC) 

Chair 
Miriam Nakamura-Quan, Pasadena resident 
Ann Scheid, Pasadena resident 
Emina Darakjy, Pasadena resident 
Mary Barrie, LaCanada resident, submitted informational 

brochures. 
Emily Stork, Pasadena resident, submitted an informational 

flyer from the Theodore Payne Foundation for Wild 
Flowers and Native Plants. 

Councilmember Tyler distributed and reviewed a handout of his 
following proposed amendments to the City Manager's 
recommendation: 
The Moratorium (suspension of healthv public tree removals): 

Excludes: 
1 ) dead trees 
2) trees posing an immediate public safety or 

public health hazard (emergencies) - City Manager 
authorizes 

3) trees posing a visibility hazard to traffic or traffic 
signagelsignals, where pruning of such trees is not a 
feasible solution - UFAC to review in advance of 
removal. 

Moratorium to remain in effect until Phase I of the Master 
Street Tree Plan Review is completed and approved by the 
City Council. 

The Review of the Citv's Master Street Tree Plan: 
Review of trees species for each street (segment) against 
the following criteria: 

1) enhancing the City's shade tree canopy, consistent 
with Pasadena's commitment to UN Urban 
Environmental Accords (shade canopies in the public 
right-of-way, C02 absorption, reducing storm-water 
run-off); 

2) designating drought-tolerant trees for new plantings, 
given the City's long-term challenges with water 
supply; and 

3) avoiding trees that may cause substantial sidewalk 
upheavals. 

The review will identify any existing sub-areas or streets, in 
addition to the Playhouse and Old Pasadena streetscape 
plans involving tree removals and new plantings, whether 
or not funded or implemented. Determine their consistency 
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with the Master Street Tree Plan as it may be amended. 
The Review process to be done by staff, together with the 
Urban Forestry Advisory Committee, with assistance from 
independent consultants. 
Phase I of the Review will be on the major streets (about 
20-25) that have at least some commercial store- 
frontloffice activity, with particular attention to the City's 
three Business Districts, the entire length of Colorado 
Boulevard, and the entire length of Lake Avenue. This 
Phase to be completed and brought to the City Council for 
approval in 90 days. 
Phase II to include the remainder of streets, which are 
mostly residential, to be considered at the time Phase I is 
completed. 

Staff and UFAC to Review UFAC's Role in Advisinn City 
Council on Tree Protection, Tree Removals, and City-Wide 
Shade Canopy Enhancement. 

The City Manager discussed a workable timeline for the 
proposed reviews, taking into consideration time needed for 
public input during the process; and difficulties with addressing 
proposed tree removals related to projects and contracts that 
are ready to start or will be started soon (e.g., Jackie Robinson 
Park and projects in the Arroyo); and responded to questions. 

Martin Pastucha, Director of Public Works Department, 
discussed the impacts of a public tree removal moratorium on 
various planned and/or funded public works projects, noted that 
the 35 trees planned and approved for removal in the 
Playhouse District Streetscape Plan had been removed, 
clarified the distinction between a public tree vs. a street tree, 
and responded to questions. 

The City Attorney responded to questions regarding land use 
moratoriums requiring an ordinance; and clarified that, in this 
matter, Council could approve the proposed moratorium as an 
administrative action by resolution. 

Councilmember Holden asked staff to provide information on 
the projects that will be impacted by a moratorium and 
unintended consequences that might occur. 

Councilmember Madison suggested staff study the process 
that led up to Council's action on the Playhouse District tree 
contract in terms of the issues subsequently raised by the 
public and Council: UFAC's role, input from the Environmental 
Advisory Commission (EAC), failure to recognize superseding 
policy goals, and the need for staff to inform Council on the 
level of advisory body review and consistency of staffs 
recommendations with approved City policies, to ensure that 
this type of situation does not happen again. 
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Councilmember McAustin stressed the need for staff to report 
on the number and location of pending public tree removals, 
and requested that the Master Street Tree Plan be evaluated 
for consistency with the purposes of the Tree Protection 
Ordinance. She discussed the need for agenda reports to 
provide a nexus between the decisionlaction being taken and 
the policylprogram being promoted in moving forward with the 
action; and asked staff to report on the inclusion of a nexus as 
a part of the agenda report at some future time. 

It was moved by Councilmember Tyler, seconded by 
Councilmember McAustin, to approve the City Manager's 
recommendation, as amended by the proposed amendments 
cited above, and with the Master Street Tree Plan to be 
evaluated for consistency with the purposes of the Tree 
Protection Ordinance. 

In response to questions, Councilmember Tyler clarified that 
the review of UFAC's role would take place during the 
proposed 90-day time period for Phase I of the Master Street 
Tree Plan review. He also clarified that the replacement trees 
in the Playhouse District would be a part of the review during 
the moratorium, and confirmed that this review would delay the 
planting of trees in the Playhouse District for 9 months; and 
that the moratorium would apply to both public and street trees. 

Discussion followed on a review of the various public and street 
tree plans (e.g., criteria to be used and timeframe for the 
review), the need to achieve consistency between the tree 
plans and the City's adopted policies, the impacts of the 
moratorium on replacement trees, the relationship between the 
moratorium and pending projects that include approved tree 
removals, and exclusions under the moratorium. 

Councilmember Holden suggested the motion be viewed as a 
concept that lays out the parameters of a future policy; and that 
staff be directed to return to Council with recommendations on 
specific actions for implementation of the moratorium and the 
reviews that will be conducted during the moratorium, with the 
interim period of time to be used by staff to prepare a report on 
the pending projects involving public tree removals 
(e.g., Robinson Park), and to allow time for staff to provide 
additional information that may be integrated into the motion 
and for Council to reflect on the issues and possible 
unintended consequences of the motion. 

Councilmember Tyler asked staff to provide a listing of the tree 
removals and projects with tree removals that have received 
approval when this matter returns to Council. 

Discussion continued on guidelineslrequirements for 
authorizing tree removals during the moratorium, the need to 
evaluate the pending approved tree removals as this relates to 
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the moratorium, the timeframe for the requested reviews, and 
the need to allow sufficient time for all stakeholders to 
participate in the review process. 

Vice Mayor Haderlein expressed concerns regarding the 
difficulty associated with staffs ability to provide a 
comprehensive list of pending projects and trees removals, 
given the large number of public trees and projects, and the 
community's reaction if something is missed; and asked staff to 
recommend a mechanism for compiling the list. He also asked 
staff to devise a mechanism by which Council would call for 
review a proposed tree removal, with staff to analyze the 
impacts (unintended consequences) on projects moving 
forward by implementing such a mechanism. 

The City Manager discussed the challenges of identifying the 
trees that have been approved for removal (those that have 
been removed and those that are yet to be removed); and 
offered an additional category of trees for exclusion under the 
moratorium: individual trees and small groups of trees 
previously recommended for removal and not yet removed and 
supported for removal by UFAC within the last 24 months. The 
City Manager also discussed a potential process that 
addresses the need for moving projects forward while at the 
same time respecting the protection of trees by incorporating 
an exception in which trees previously approved by UFAC for 
removal would require a noticing requirement in which the 
Council could call the proposed removal for review before the 
removal occurs. 

In response to the Mayor's question, the City Manager 
confirmed that no public trees would be removed in the next 
two weeks, except for those trees that meet the 3 exclusions 
set out in Councilmember Tyler's amendments, with notification 
given to the City Council within 24 hours of the tree removal; 
and that a report on the requested reviews could be presented 
to Council in a timeframe of 120 days, with an update to 
Council on the review process at the end of 60 days, to allow 
for further Council direction, if needed. 

The Mayor summarized Council's discussion as approving a 
concept that there would be a comprehensive suspension of 
any public tree removal for a very short period of time, to give 
staff 2 to 3 weeks to compile data and analyze current projects 
involving tree removals, in order to ascertain the moratorium's 
impacts on the ongoing operations of the City. At the end of 
this short time period, Council will confirm the 
broader recommended action that will take place over the 
following 60-120 days. 

As a clarification, Councilmember Tyler stated his 
understanding that the City Manager was being directed to 
return to Council in 2 to 3 weeks with a report that incorporates 
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the staff recommendation/report, Councilmember Tyler's 
proposed amendments to the staff recommendation, and 
Council's concerns expressed above; to include a listing of 
projects involving tree removals and trees that are identified for 
removal. 

By unanimous Council consensus, the direction stated by 
Councilmember Tyler was approved. 

Councilmember Robinson was AUTHORIZATION TO EXECUTE A CONTRACT WITH 
excused at 954  p.m. GENSLER FOR DEVELOPMENT AND IMPLEMENTATION 

OF A COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT PROGRAM FOR THE 
UPDATE OF THE GENERAL PLAN LAND USE AND 
MOBILITY ELEMENTS 
Recommendation o f  Citv Manager: Authorize the City 
Manaaer to execute a contract with Gensler in the amount of 
$100,600, to provide consulting services for the first phase, 
through June 3Q, 2009, of community engagement to support 
the preparation of the General Plan Land Use and Mobility 
Elements Update. (Contract No. 19,866) 

Richard Bruckner, Director of Planning and Development 
Department, introduced the agenda item. 

Stephanie DeWolfe, Deputy Director, summarized the agenda 
report as part of a Powerpoint presentation, and responded to 
questions. 

It was moved by Councilmember Holden, seconded by 
Councilmember McAustin, to approve the City Manager's 
recommendation. (Motion unanimouslv carried) (Absent: 
Councilmembers Gordo, Robinson) 

APPOINTMENT OF SUSAN B. TULLY, MD, TO THE 
ACCESSIBILITY AND DISABILITY COMMISSION (At 
IargeIDistrict 6 Nomination) 

It was moved by Councilmember Madison, seconded by Vice 
Mayor Haderlein, to approve the above appointment. (Motion 
unanimously carried) (Absent: Councilmembers Gordo, 
Robinson) 

Councilmember Robinson ADOPTION OF CITY TICKET POLICY TO CONFORM TO 
returned at 9:58 p.m. CALIFORNIA CODE OF REGULATIONS, SECTION 18944.1, 

AS AMENDED BY THE FAIR POLITICAL PRACTICES 
COMMISSION 
Recommendation of City Attorney: Adopt a Resolution of the 
City Council of the City of Pasadena Adopting a Ticket Policy 
for the Rose Bowl Stadium, the Rose Parade, Pasadena 
Convention Center, and Other Tickets Provided to the City for 
Entertainment Purposes (attached to the agenda report), 
applicable to tickets which provide admission to a facility or 
event for an entertainment, amusement, recreational, or similar 
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purpose, in order to conform to the provisions of California 
Code of Regulations, Section 18944.1, as amended by the Fair 
Political Practices Commission, effective February 8, 2009. 
(Resolution No. 8927) 

The City Attorney reviewed the agenda report, clarified 
exemptions under the policy (e.g., ceremonial events), and 
responded to questions. 

Councilmember Madison suggested that the policy be referred 
to the Economic Development and Technology Committee 
(EDTech) for their review for consistency in the application of 
the policy. 

Vice Mayor Haderlein asked that EDTech provide a simple 
outline of the policy's rules/regulations. 

Emily Stork, Recreation and Parks Commissioner speaking as 
an individual, asked questions about the necessary filing for 
Commissioners. 

The City Attorney noted that training would be offered for those 
who must comply with the policy. 

It was moved by Councilmember Madison, seconded by 
Councilmember Robinson, to approve the City Attorney's 
recommendation and refer the Ticket Policy to the Economic 
Development and Technology Committee for review. (Motion 
unanimouslv carried) (Absent: Councilmember Gordo) 

ORDINANCES -ADOPTED Adopt "AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF PASADENA 
AMENDING VARIOUS PROVISIONS OF TITLE 17 (THE 
ZONING CODE), TO ADD NEW REQUIREMENTS 'FOR 
DONATION COLLECTION FACILITIES" (Introduced by 
Councilmember Gordo) (Ordinance No. 71 59) 

The above ordinance was adopted by the following vote: 
AYES: Councilmembers Holden, Madison, McAustin, 

Robinson, Tyler, Vice Mayor Haderlein, Mayor 
Bogaard 

NOES: None 
ABSENT: Councilmember Gordo 

Adopt "AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF PASADENA 
AMENDING VARIOUS PROVISIONS OF TITLE 17 (THE 
ZONING CODE), INCLUDING CLARIFICATION OF SIGN 
REQUIREMENTS IN THE CENTRAL DISTRICT; ADDING 
DISTANCE REQUIREMENTS BETWEEN BOARDING 
HOUSES; ALLOWING MODIFICATION OF PARKING 
REQUIREMENTS; AND CODIFYING EXISTING ZONING 
CODE INTERPRETATIONS" (Introduced by Councilmember 
Gordo) (Ordinance No. 71 60) 

Council Minutes 



PUBLIC COMMENT 
(Continued) 

ADJOURNMENT 

The above ordinance was adopted by the following vote: 
AYES: Councilmembers Holden, Madison, McAustin, 

Robinson, Tyler, Vice Mayor Haderlein, M a y ~ r  
Bogaard 

NOES: None 
ABSENT: Councilmember Gordo 

Adopt "AN ORDINANCE OF THE ClTY OF PASADENA 
AMENDING SECTIONS 10.48.010 AND 10.48.030 OF THE 
PASADENA MUNICIPAL CODE REGARDING SPEED 
LIMITS IN THE ClTY OF PASADENA (LIDA STREET, 
RAYMOND AVENUE, ROSEMONT AVENUE, AND WEST 
DRIVE)" (Introduced by Councilmember Madison) (Ordinance 
No. 7161) 

The above ordinance was adopted by the following vote: 
AYES: Councilmembers Holden, Madison, McAustin, 

Robinson, Tyler, Vice Mayor Haderlein, Mayor 
Bogaard 

NOES: None 
ABSENT: Councilmember Gordo 

La Ronda Hartfield, Pasadena resident, expressed concerns 
regarding housing issues in Northwest Pasadena. 

On order of the Mayor, the regular meeting of the City Council 
adjourned at 10:16 p.m., in memory of John Calmore, 
renowned legal scholar and law professor. 

Bill Bogaarrnayor 
City ofPasadena 

ATTEST: 
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